


                                                       VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING

                                                                October 21st 2019 @ 6:00 P.M.
                     Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the Council meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and all members answered the roll. The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written with no listing of the bills.
[bookmark: _GoBack]                    A motion to pay the bills was made by Traci Gentis and seconded by Frank Dietz. The roll call vote is as follows: Snyder-Yes, Brentlinger-Yes, Gentis-Yes, Barhorst-Yes, Dietz-Yes: and Harford-Yes. The motion passed.
                    Fire Chief Norm Spring was present had nothing to report.
                    Village Administrator David Scott was present and discussed the following:
1. Chip seal is done
2. Home Land Security still on the table
3. Christmas tree for Lakeview is approved
4. Speed signs on Duff Road is still tabled.
                  Joey Boston from Efficiency Smart was present and reviewed the new contract.
 Under Old Business, an update from BJAAM on soil samples was given in which the Mayor stated we are waiting on the results to come in.
	Under New Business, the LUC 52nd annual dinner will be held on 11/21/19 at 6:30. Please contact the Village office for RSVP’s.
Committee reports from the Safety Committee regarding the start-up of the Police Department was not given and put on hold until next meeting.
Dennis Harford reported that the doors were unsecured at 315 Byers Street.
Mayor read Ordinance No. 2019-17 which is the new three-year contract with the Logan County Sheriff’s Department.  Dennis Harford made a motion to pass the Ordinance followed by a second from Frank Dietz.  The roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Present;  Brentlinger-No; Harford-Yes; Gentis-No; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-No. The motion did not pass. Traci Gentis asked for the Mayor to approach the Logan County Sheriff and ask them if they would be willing to sign a one-year contract. The result will be presented at the next meeting.
The Fiscal Officer was not present due to a death in the family.
A motion was made to adjourn by Traci Gentis and seconded by Terry Brentlinger.  The next meeting will be November 4, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.



						_______________________________
						Diana Seiler, FO Protem



Attest:


_______________________________________
Ryan Shoffstall, Mayor                                           
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